
CWAC NAS Branch is a volunteer-led organisation. The branch relies on the   

support of individuals to continue our work, as we receive no funding from 

local or central government.  

NAS Cheshire West and Chester Branch 



 

First of all a big thank you to everyone who spent time over the summer break working to get 

the new library hub at Greenbank School ready for September. It looks amazing and is a very 

welcoming space for all our visitors. We invited professionals to visit and discuss ways we 

could work together and weôre looking forward to seeing them provide ódrop-inô sessions next 

term. 

In the next few months, we hope to have an      

official launch event, but In the meantime, 

please drop in any Wednesday in term time 

between 10 and 2 to browse the books and 

chat to our volunteers, who between them 

have a wealth of knowledge they can share. 

If we donôt know the answer, weôll do our 

best to find someone who does!! 

 

 

 

We used the space to run the NAS exclusion 

seminar and our volunteers regularly attend 

events/courses where they can increase their 

knowledge and contacts. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a Branch we continue to attend strategic meetings and events and 

have been at Job Centre events in Chester and Winsford, an event at 

the University of Chester, delivered an awareness session at an  

orthodontic practice and had stalls at the recent Parent Carer Forum 

and at Hinderton School parentsô evening. On each occasion we 

reach families that might not be in regular contact with us, as well as  

putting names to faces of professionals whose names we hear, but 

donôt have a chance to talk to. 

 

News 



Donations 

Geoff Evans delivered the adolescence session for us 

and, once again, those who attended went away with so 

much knowledge and the reassurance that what they are 

experiencing is not uncommon. Geoff never ceases to 

amaze with his ability to talk about subjects that many 

find uncomfortable, always ready with possible solutions 

that have been tried and tested. 

 

Weôve also worked with Dee Banks School and Dial West Chester to provide a seminar on DLA 

to PIP. That journey through the benefits system will always challenge and weôre grateful that 

help and support are available to our families. 

 

Finally, this support we provide is only possible because we have some amazing volunteers who 

give freely of their time. Some of this work is unseen but nevertheless vital to the smooth running 

of the Branch. So if you feel you have some time to spare, we would love to hear from you. 

 

News 

Many thanks for donations to the Branch: 

 

¶ Tom Walsh the money he received for delivering a talk to óAll Earsô, a group for the deaf and 

hard of hearing 

¶ Ã350 donation in memory of Florence Maddock 

 

We are vey grateful to all those who support our work.  

The NAS Autism Hour provided a further opportunity for the    

delivery of the óToo Much Informationô session at Storyhouse in 

Chester. A big thank you to Nicola at Storyhouse and our own 

Karen and Amanda for delivering the session.  


